
Board Minutes – May 2016 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC. 

              

PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
 

 
Thanks to all of the members who attended the May BOD Meeting.   
 

2016 SHORT RANGE COVER PROJECT – BCGC Member Dean Anway & his crew completed the project and did 

an outstanding job with the design & construction.  Thanks Dean! 
 

BCGC TAX STATUS – The Internal Revenue Service reversed its decision and ruled in favor of BCGC becoming a 

501(c)(3).  We are now accepting “Tax Free” donations effective back to January 15
th
, 2016. 

 
SPONSORING NEW BCGC MEMBERS – When you sponsor a new member into our club, you are assuring all other 

club members to his/her ethical character, behavior and manners.  You are also vouching for their competency and safe 
handling of all firearms they may bring to the range.  Please take your SPONSORSHIP seriously.  Have them go to the 
following Member Planet website: 

www.memberplanet.com/s/buffalocreekgunclubinc/membership_application_and_rol_form 
to complete all paperwork PRIOR to attending a Board meeting.  We have an additional requirement in 
place now:  they are required to complete a documented Formal Range Tour by one of our five Range 
Tour Officers prior to receiving a BCGC ID Card. 
 
I hope to see many of you at the next BOD Meeting at 6:00 pm, on June 21st, 2016 at the Indian Hills Community Center. 
 
Owen Maddox     
President, BCGC    
720-250-6075 
bcgc777@gmail.com 
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BCGC NOTICES 
 
1.  Minutes Prepared by:  Mike McCabe, Secretary 

 Date & Time of Meeting:  May 17th, 2016 -- 6:30 PM 

 Notification of Meeting:  website & Previous Months Minutes 

 A Quorum was present:  5 required  --  8 present 
o BCGC Board of Directors present were: Owen Maddox, Brian Hunter, Sam Morris, 

John Williams, Jim Madere, Dean Barr, Mike McCabe, and Jason Roosa.  Absent 
was Deland Barr. 

 
2.  New Member Orientation 

 Frank McKeon is available for new member orientations at the range. New members should 
contact Frank at 303-838-4026 to make an appointment.  

 Need to update your NRA Membership?  For a 1 year membership go to our website:   
bcgc.com  You save $10 and the Club gets an additional rebate from the NRA.  If you want a 
multi-year extension for a much better deal, call Owen Maddox, NRA Recruiter, at 720-250-
6075.  Not only do you save a lot on the membership, but the Club also gets a good rebate.  
Three-year: $70;  Five-year: $100;    LIFE: $750;   65 or older Distinguished LIFE: $375 
 

Visit the BCGC website at WWW.BCGC.COM for an up to date list of all Camp Fickes and BCGC 
club events and notices. 
 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES – May 17th, 2016 
 
Members in Attendance 

 
All of the following Members were present at the meeting: 

 
Owen Maddox 
Brian Hunter 
John Williams 
Mike McCabe 
Jim Madere 
Jason Roosa 
Dean Barr 
Sam Morris 
Deland Barr 

John Carter 
Bob Carter 
Dean Anway 
Donnie Kauger 
Rocco Biernat  
Lech Gacek 
Tom Stocker 
Anna Little (New Member) 
Corey Vorhis (New Member) 
 

 

   
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM 
Prior Months Meeting Minutes – Motion by Owen to accept with changes (Contact John Carter 
not Bob), Seconded by Dean Barr.  Passed unanimously.  

 
1.  MAIL CALL – Owen Maddox 

 Nothing new. 

 Motion to accept by Mike McCabe.  Seconded by John Williams.  Passed unanimously. 
 
2. MEMBER AT LARGE REPORT – Dean Barr 

 Nothing new. Still monitoring the documentation of training and operating within governance 
principals. 

 Motion to accept by Deland Barr.  Seconded by Jim Madere.  Passed unanimously. 
 



3.  TREASURER’S REPORT – Sam Morris 

 Current BCGC checking account Balance: $28,629.78 

 Current BCGC savings account Balance: $3,506.43 

 Current Juniors Account Balance: $708.89 

 Current Raffle account: $41.20 

 Opened Member Planet Account with $300 

 Motion to accept by Deland Barr.  Seconded by John Williams.  Passed unanimously. 
 

4.  MEMBERSHIP REPORT – Deland Barr –  

 15 new members for 2016. 

 260 Active members. 

 All new members will have to complete the Membership Application online at: 
https://www.memberplanet.com/s/buffalocreekgunclubinc/membership_application_and_rol_ 
form prior to the meeting. 

 Anna Little - Paid, ROL, & NRA. Voted in 

 Corey Vorhis Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA. Voted in  

 Motion to accept by Mike McCabe.  Seconded by Dean Barr.  Passed unanimously. 
 

5.  NEWSLETTER REPORT – Mike McCabe  

 Presented mockup of Spring 2016 newsletter. Discussed trying to publish monthly, shorter NL. 

 Motion to accept by John Williams.  Seconded by Brian Hunter.  Passed unanimously. 
  

6.  ARMORER’S REPORT – Sam Morris 

 All Club rifles are locked in the safe. Jr’s rifles and safe to be transferred to Sam Morris.  

 Motion to accept by Mike McCabe.  Seconded by Brian Hunter.  Passed unanimously. 
 

7.  HI-POWER REPORT – Jason Roosa - Absent 

 Called Owen – he is going to get schedules to Donnie so we can post on website. Important for 
out of state shooters who look for our bigger events. 

 Motion to accept by Mike McCabe.  Seconded by Jim Madere. Passed unanimously. 
 

8.  TRAINING/CLINIC REPORT Jason Roosa – Absent 

 Nothing to report. 

 Motion to accept by Mike McCabe.  Seconded by Jim Madere. Passed unanimously. 

  
9.  JUNIORS REPORT –   Owen Maddox. 

 All rifles locked in the Safes.  All 8 Juniors rifles are now with John Carter & Safe will be 
transferred to John Carter soon. 16 AR’s and 4 .22’s. 

 Motion to accept by Mike McCabe.  Seconded by John Williams.  Passed unanimously. 
 

10.  RANGE OFFICER’S REPORT – Jim Madere.  

 Changing public lock weekly. Locks have been labeled to avoid confusion of where they belong. 

 Targets for short range are enough to last season. Stored in stat house.  

 Short Range cover completed.  

 New porta potties. 

 Motion to accept by Mike McCabe.  Seconded by John Williams.  Passed unanimously. 
 

11. Executive Officer Report  - John Williams. 
 Nothing new.  

 Insurance done, saving money on it. Might change if 501 (c) (3) goes through. 

 Motion to accept by Deland Barr.  Seconded by Mike McCabe.  Passed unanimously 

https://www.memberplanet.com/s/buffalocreekgunclubinc/membership_application_and_rol_%20form
https://www.memberplanet.com/s/buffalocreekgunclubinc/membership_application_and_rol_%20form


 
12.  OLD BUSINESS 

 “Eagle Scout Project” of building six new Shooting Benches for the long range waiting on the 
weather to cooperate.  Hoping for Memorial Day Weekend. Wil not interfere with any events.  
Aspen Park ACE Hardware was generous in support. Donations being accepted. 3 each on 200 
and 300 yard lines. 

 501(c)(7) to 501(c)(3) – No recent news from IRS. 

 Short Range Cover – Project is complete!  Big THANKS To Dean Anway – Project Manager 

 4 Documents + request for Permit delivered to USFS three weeks early.  Negotiations start next 
week on Bond issue. Bond to cover expense to return range to condition prior to BCGC. John 
Williams suggested contacting NSFF on issue. BCGC is currently only USFS permit holder in 
Colorado not bonded.  

 Range Orientation Required/Checklist completed. 

 Range Rules Review Update 

 Expenditure of $650 approved for buying Harrow Rake - Discussion on effectiveness. 
Consensus is that it worked great on Long Range but did bring up larger rocks on Short Range.  
Decided that the Harrow Rake will work best for our needs.  Will proceed with purchase. 

 Season Pass Holders – require Formal Range Tour - HOW 

 Range Access ID Card for Members spouse (Range Tour Required). Agreed that $150 would 
be fair fee for spouse to have their own access & ID. 
 

 

13.       ASSIGNMENTS 
 None 
 

14.  NEW BUSINESS -Owen Maddox  

 No New Business.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:01 PM. 
 

The next regular BCGC BOD/Membership meeting will be held on Tuesday June 21st, 2016 at the 
INDIAN HILLS COMMUNITY CENTER, 5381 Parmalee Gulch Rd, Indian Hills, CO 80454 (C470 to US 
285, go 4 miles south to Parmalee Gulch Rd., then go .6 miles off of US 285 on South side of Parmalee 
Gulch Rd)   720-250-6075     from   6:30 to 8:00 PM. 
 
2016  BCGC BOARD OF DIRECTORS    (VOTING MEMBERS) 
 
 

PRESIDENT / OWEN MADDOX (720)250-6075 / bcgc777@gmail.com 
VICE PRESIDENT / BRIAN HUNTER / brianhunter07@aol.com 
SECRETARY / MIKE McCABE / mccabeguns@yahoo.com 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER / JOHN WILLIAMS - (720-352-4783) / westminsterarms@yah  
TREASURER / SAM MORRIS - (303-903-2313) / o.w.sheepdog@gmail.com 
MEMBERSHIP OFFICER / DELAND BARR – (303)838-4755/ membership.bcgc@gmail.com 
RANGE OFFICER / JIM MADERE - (303-816-9297) / madak47@wildblue.net 
TRAINING OFFICER/ JASON ROOSA / bcgchighpower@gmail.com 
BOARD MEMBER-AT-LARGE / DEAN BARR / northforkshootist@gmail.com / 303-838-3434 
 
2016 BCGC EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT BOARD (NON-VOTING MEMBERS) 
 
JUNIOR EXECUTIVE / JOHN CARTER 

https://us-mg5.mail.yahoo.com/compose?to=bcgc777@gmail.com
https://us-mg5.mail.yahoo.com/compose?to=mccabeguns@yahoo.com
https://us-mg5.mail.yahoo.com/compose?to=westminsterarms@yahoo.com
https://us-mg5.mail.yahoo.com/compose?to=madak47@wildblue.net
mailto:bcgchighpower@gmail.com
mailto:northforkshootist@gmail.com


ASSISTANT RANGE OFFICER / JERRY FISCHER / ALEC SCHWARTZ 
HIGH POWER DIRECTOR / JASON ROOSA / bcgchighpower@gmail.com 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR / MIKE McCABE / mccabeguns@yahoo.com 
NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION / FRANK McKEON / (303-838-4026) 
ARMORER / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / o.w.sheepdog@gmail.com 
GRANTS COORDINATOR / RICH MANZER  
.22 Bench Rest Competition Officer – BOB CARTER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BCGC 

P.O. BOX 796 

CONIFER, COLORADO 80433 
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